UUP Veterans Affairs Meeting Minutes

Monday, February 25, 2013
Attendance:  William Borgstede, Gina Doty, Louis Scala, Cliff Davis, Ray Gleason, Tom Hogle, Bob Kasprak, Mike Knee, Kathy Sotherton, Bill Tusang, Charles Spector, Gordon Jackson 
1. The meeting was called to order by Co-Chairs Gina Doty and William Borgstede at 10:40am
2. Articles to Publish:  The meeting opened with a brief discussion about having articles published about veteran issues in the UUP Voice. Gina mentioned that she has been forwarding information to the UUP Communication’s staff and they have published an article for the committee. The goal of the committee is to have members of the committee write articles about there experiences as veterans for the Voice. Lou Scala mentioned that at the last meeting that some are reluctant to share about their combat experiences. This led the group in a discussion about Tom Hogel’s unit in Vietnam. Tom volunteered to write a draft article and will submit it to the committee for comment before passing it on to UUP for publication. Tom will reach out to Andrew Wiest, the author of “The Boys of 67,” and invite him to speak to the committee at a DA soon.
3. Article to Share about Student Veterans:  Gina distributed photocopies of an article from the NEA Higher Education Journal, Thought & Action entitled, “10 Things You Should Know About Today’s Student Veteran” by Alison Lighthall. Tom Hogle mentioned that he and some other veteran faculty have established an open office hour for student veterans to meet. The consensus of the committee is that this concept needs to spread throughout our campuses.  Thanks Kathy for bringing this article to our committee.

4. Graduation Cord Idea:  There was a discussion about creating a “graduation chord” so that UUP Faculty and graduating students can be identified during the graduation ceremony. Someone mentioned that this is done at Syracuse.  Ray Gleeson, UUP Executive Board liaison, suggested the committee ask chapter Presidents to identify faculty and professionals’ who are veterans, and seek financial support from the UUP Executive Board to finance the graduation chord idea.  Sending out an email to UUP chapter Presidents and VP’s may help in obtaining a count of how many UUP members that are vets that would like to obtain this cord to wear at their commencement ceremonies.
5. Flyer brochure:  Gina distributed a flyer about a veterans support organization called “HAND2HANDContact” and asked members of the committee to distribute to others
6. Veterans Table at this DA:  The Veterans Table, identification ribbon was a success. The consensus of the committee is to continue. Gina and Bill have solicited names/email address of UUPer who are veterans. Donations toward the Wounded Warriors Program totaled $280.00. Gina made an announcement and thanks the delegates for their contributions.  At every DA we should have this table and do something so that we don’t lose momentum.

(note:  During the DA a member gave me $20 and our total contribution that Mike Knee mailed to Wounded Warrior was $300).

7. Suggestion:  Ray Gleeson announced to the committee that UUP members of U.S. Labor against the War support UUP Veteran Affairs Committee’s efforts. Ray suggested we have the opportunity to thank members of the committee when the opportunity presents itself.

The meeting adjourned at 1130am. 
Respectfully submitted

Louis A. Scala

UUP Farmingdale

